Quarterly Board Meeting

Chestnut on the Green Phase I

February 26, 2007

Property Manager Brett Kovel called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

Introduction of Board Members and residents.

Roll Call:

Board Attendees:  President, Carol Rettker; Vice President, Rick Dahl; Treasurer, Ann Dee; and Property Manager, Brett Kovel of Elite Management.

Resident Attendees:

Kathleen and Richard Mladenik, 7215; Joan Dolan, 7269; Bob Wasik, 7269; and John Young, 7209.

Approval of minutes for the November 6, 2006 Quarterly Board Meeting:  Motion to approve the minutes by Treasurer, Ann Dee, seconded by Vice President, Rick Dahl.  Minutes approved.

Approval of minutes for the November 6, 2006 Annual Meeting:  Motion to approve the minutes by Treasurer, Ann Dee, seconded by Vice President Rick Dahl.  Minutes approved.

Property Manager, Brett Kovel read the Financial and Administrative Report.  There were no collections to report.  Financial Report was approved.

Property Manager, Brett Kovel reviewed the building and grounds report.

There are three work orders out for minor repairs.

Landscaping & Snow removal:  Brett received three proposals for landscape maintenance and snowplowing including HLC our current landscape company.  The Board will review the proposals and interview candidates before making a decision whether to continue using HLC or go with a new landscape company. 

Gutters:  Three companies have been contacted for gutter repair bids.  Brett has received one bid back.  Will wait to get the other two bids and review with Board

Questions from residents:

1. A resident inquired about adding additional blacktop/asphalt extension to an area located in front of unit 7269.  As it is now, snowplows dig up the grass and trucks back over or drive on the grass.  Resident suggested in addition to adding asphalt to also add a border of large rocks or a curb.

Old Business:

1. General Nuisance: Letters were sent to homeowners who still had Holiday decorations up.  If not removed, homeowners will be fined.

2. Capital Reserve Study:  Brett received the Capital Reserve Study report to assist with future budget planning.  The Board will review the report.

New Business:

1. Brett will request bids for additional asphalt/blacktop to be added near Unit 7269 and also seal coating bids.

2. The one gutter proposal received was for over $12,000.  Since the budget for 2007 was $6,300, this repair item will probably need to be budgeted out over two years.  The Board will wait to see what the other bids come in at. 

Open Forum:

Residents and Board had a discussion regarding the service provided by landscaping company (HLC).  The Board and residents are very satisfied with the quality of snowplowing that HLC provides.  However, last summer there was some dissatisfaction with the response time and the lack of communication with HLC (i.e. no cell phones, or fax machines).  A resident suggested meeting with HLC and outlining the concerns the Board has.  The Board will plan to meet with HLC and other companies Brett received bids from.

The gutter repair reports indicated oversized gutters were needed in some areas and these gutters had split seams.  Board and residents had a discussion regarding why the seams of the gutters split.  It could be because of ice build-up and if that is the case, oversize gutters would not solve that problem.  Board will further review the gutter repair proposal and bids that come in.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted

Ann Dee, Treasurer

